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To:		 New	York	City	Council,	Transportation	Committee	
	
From:		Bayside	Village	Business	Improvement	District	
	
CC:					 Council	Member	Paul	Vallone	
									 	 New	York	State	Senator	Tony	Avella	
											 New	York	State	Assemblyman	Edward	Braunstein	
										 Deputy	Borough	Commissioner	Nicole	Garcia,	NYC	DOT	
	
Re:	 New	York	City	Parking	Systems		for	Greater	Efficiency,	Safety	and	Reliability	
	
	

Written	Testimony	for	Introductions	326,	966,	999	
	 	
	
The	Bayside	Village	Business	Improvement	District	(“BID”)	appreciates	the	efforts	the	New	
York	City	Council	Transportation	Committee	is	undertaking	to	improve	New	York	City	
Parking	Systems	for	Greater	Efficiency,	Safety	and	Reliability.		The	BID	represents	a	half	of	
mile	stretch	on	Bell	Boulevard	between	Northern	Boulevard	and	35th	Avenue	in	Bayside,	
Queens.			Parking	is	a	serious	problem	for	the	BID	and	the	surround	neighborhood	streets,	
We	are	working	to	identify	solutions	to	help	better	manage	the	limited	parking	supply	that	
in	turn,	will	support	local	merchants	and	reduce	the	frustration	of	area	residents.	
	
Last	year,	the	BID	conducted	a	parking	study	to	quantify	the	parking	shortage	and	identify	
potential	solutions	to	manage	the	parking	needs	of	residents,	Long	Island	Railroad	
commuters,	shoppers	and	business	owners/employees.		Within	a	quarter	mile	of	the	
Bayside	LIRR	station,	which	is	located	at	the	center	of	the	BID	there	is	a	shortage	of	900	
spots.		Area	uses	require	3,400	spots	and	there	are	only	437	DOT	metered	space	in	the	BID	
92	located	in	a	DOT	municipal	lot	and	the	rest	are	located	on	Bell	Boulevard	and	
neighboring	side	streets.		The	lack	of	parking	pushes	over	2,000	additional	cars	on	to	
residential	streets.		Our	study	found	that	parking	was	at	capacity	in	the	area	by	12	PM.	
	
For	a	retail	corridor	like	Bell	Boulevard,	available/reliable	parking	is	a	vital	to	the	success	
of	the	small	businesses.		The	BID	supports	parking	policies	that	will	increase	parking	
turnover	and	simplify	the	process	for	customers.			
	
The	BID	is	supportive	of	Introduction	326	and	999,	however	the	BID	has	concerns	
regarding	Introduction	966.		While	introduction	966	is	well	intentioned	in	order	to	make	it	
easier	for	parking	users	to	pay	and	leverage	current	technologies,	it	is	the	BID’s	fear	that	a	
mobile	payment	system	will	make	it	easier	for	meter	feeding.		The	simplicity	of	the	system	
may	encourage	employees	of	local	businesses	to	park	in	metered	spots	and	feed	the	meter	
from	their	office	or	retail	business,	without	having	to	disrupt	their	day	by	taking	the	few	
minutes	required	under	the	current	system.			
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Metered	parking	is	designed	to	serve	local	retail	cooridors.	BID	encourages	this	committee	
to	evaluate	and	create	legislation	that	supports	local	businesses	many	of	whom	are	small	
businesses	owned	by	local	residents.		The	committee	must	be	mindful	to	create	parking	
policy	that	leverages	current	technology	but	at	the	same	time	does	not	have	unattended	
consequence	of	reducing	parking	supply	in	neighborhoods	already	experiences	extreme	
shortages.	
	
Respectfully	Submitted	by		
	
Dominick	Bruccoleri		 	 	 	 Lyle	Sclair	
President	 	 	 	 	 	 Executive	Director	
Bayside	Village	BID	 	 	 	 	 Bayside	Village	BID	
January	15,	2016	 	 	 	 	 January	15,	2016	
	
	
	








